Churt Parish Council

Clerk to the Council Mrs Dawn Barrow

Minutes of the meeting of Churt Parish Council held on Wednesday 20 July 2022 at 7.30 pm.

Present

Churt Councillors: Lisa Martin (Chair), Myra Johnson, Eunice Burch, Katy Law, Sally

Shorthose, Julian Spence

Surrey County Council: 1 - Cllr Harmer (part)

Waverley Borough Council: 1 - David Munro
Clerk to the Council: Dawn Barrow
Members of the Public: 1 (Richard Bourne)

22/62 Chairman's welcome

Cllr Martin welcomed all to the meeting and invited the guests to speak.

Cllr Harmer updated us on SCC parking review and what might be done. Any objections are recorded.

Yellow lines should be painted on the opposite side of Jumps Road during the summer holidays. Some central government led changes to adult social care provisions. Top down but effects need to be looked at.

Need to look at detailed impact on budgets, second guessing next financial year at the moment. Cllr Munro stated that WBC are merging with Guildford and having a joint chief executive. Councils will stay as independent units. There are high hopes for monetary savings. Much pressure over recent weekends on Frensham Ponds, lots of congestion and fire risks. BOAT 520 Sandy Lane used as a race track for 4x4's. Cllr Munro in liaison with Sandy Lane Action Group. Solution is a traffic regulation order but this cannot be granted without looking at all other options. Trying to narrow the BOAT and raise level at either end using material already on site.

WBC recommended refusal of Lerryn planning application. Going to planning committee in August. Clir Harmer left the meeting.

22/63 Apologies for absence

Apologies were given from Cllrs Rowe, Morgan and Raeside (CPC) and Potts (WBC)

22/64 Disclosure of Pecuniary and other Interests

Cllr Spence confirmed he was now also a Waverley Borough councillor

22/65 Minutes of the meeting of 15 June 2022

The Minutes of the meeting held on 15 June 2022 were \pmb{AGREED} by all. $\pmb{Proposed}$ by Cllr Shorthose, $\pmb{seconded}$ by Cllr Johnson.

22/66 Report of the Clerk to the Council

- 1) Stephen Morgan confirmed as new Churt Parish councillor
- 2) WBC and SCC contacted re overgrown pavements and dangerous kerbs
- 3) Clerk updated all on recent meeting with WBC, some non-sensical changes within WBC

22/67.1 Community and Environment

22/67.1.1 Report from Environment Working Group (MJ)

Report circulated in advance.

News in Nature on all social media channels.

Trying to encourage people to write to Jeremy Hunt regarding Farnborough noise pollution, to ensure the scope of the PIR is acceptable. Colin Shearn has sent out an update to all. He has heard back from Jeremy Hunt saying the scope of the PIR will now extend to 20 miles and will consider all affected aircraft below 7000 feet.

Clirs Johnson and Spence attended the Waverley zoom meeting launching the Waverley Climate Change and Sustainability Supplementary Planning Document which is now out for public consultation until on 29 July. This will give guidance on 6 topic areas.

Will also focus on how to apply current policies to planning and clarify what information should be provided in relation to planning applications. Policies should be considered at the earliest stage of the application process. Document will be brought in front of full council in October. Much of this however will require a professional especially in relation to new developments. Unsure how it will apply to extensions.

Cllr Spence confirmed that WBC have agreed to fund the first stage of the appeal against Loxley oil exploration.

22/67.1.2 Village centre portfolio (RR)

Cllr Rowe asked if anyone knew what was happening at the house adjoining the Spar?

22/67.1.3 Crime and Disorder (DR)

Nothing to report.

22/67.2 Roads and Transport

22/67.2.1 Jumps Road Parking and Sculpture Park

Sculpture Park has doubled the entrance fee for adults. They have till Nov 2 to comply with WBC planning requirements. Clerk to speak to Sian Gray re coaches parking across all parking bays.

22/67.2.2 Cycling and pedestrian matters (LM)

LCWIP meeting coming up on October.

22/68 Financial Matters

22/68.1 Payments for authorisation - June 2022

June's accounts were **proposed** by Cllr Shorthose, **Seconded** by Cllr Burch and **agreed** by all

22/68.2 Budget Update and Income report - June 2022

Noted

22/68.3 To note individual monthly costs in excess of £500

6 June - £8000 transfer to RGT account

20 June - £2038.74 payment to Public Works Loan Board

21 June - £507.50 bench for playground

27 June - £507.50 replacement bench near cricket nets

27 June - £1237.74 Clerk's salary

22/69.1 -To note and comment on current planning applications (EB) Report circulated in advance of meeting by Cllr Burch.

WA/2022/01765 - Valley Farm, change velux to dormer window, no neighbours can see, footprint staying the same, neither support nor object.

WA/2022/01583 15 Greenhanger, wanting a detached garage, no one opposite and precedent set by neighbouring property. Neither support nor object.

Cllr Burch will go and check the building works at Green Cross Farm.

22/70 Operation London Bridge

There is a strict code and protocol to follow when the Queen passes. We are aware of such protocols in place from when the Duke of Edinburgh died.

22/71 Village diary

Clerk to update societies on when to liaise with Adrian Waller.

Other matters

We need to update our Emergency Plan. Cllrs Spence and Law happy to update in liaison with Cllr Rowe. Agenda item for September so we can look at revised draft.

There being no other business the meeting of the Churt Parish Council closed at 8.40pm . There then followed a meeting of the Churt Recreation Ground Trust (See separate Minutes).	
-	
Signed:	Date:

Chairman

The next meetings of the Churt Parish Council and Churt Recreation Ground Trust will be held on Wednesday 21 September 2022 at 7.30pm in the Churt pavilion.

There will be no meetings in August.